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Stan Brach and Jean Escalona, Trustees 
 

Rectory Phone       (201) 327-4359 
Rectory Fax        (201) 327-6478 
Youth Ministry       (201) 934-5554 
Religious Education      (201) 327-0352 
Rentals          (201) 783-5414 
 

Pastoral Council 
Parish Pastoral Council meets in the Rectory on the second  
Monday of the month at 7:30 P.M. 
 

Prayer Chain Ministry 
Coordinator:   Arlene Sabino  (201) 934-8441 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME AND TALENT 
 

Ministry of Worship 
Adult Leader for Children's Church 
    Irene Nayden    (201) 327-0352 
Altar Linens  Jean Borzilleri   (201) 818-1559 
Altar Server  Michael Schmidt   (201) 934-3353 
Collection Counters Frank Anello    (201) 934-1331 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
    Mary O'Flaherty   (201) 652-5286 
Monthly Rosary  Kathie Brach    (201) 236-3116 
Music/Choir Ministry 
    Andrew Monticello  (201)-925-4756 
Readers of the Word (Lectors) 
    Robert & Patty Durso  (201) 760-9169 
 
Ministry of Faith Formation 
Baptismal Preparation Ministry  
    JoAnn Del Gatto    (201) 981-7081 
Catechetical Ministry (1-9) 
    Irene Nayden    (201) 327-0352 
Cornerstone - Men’s Spirituality  
    Rey Escalon    (201) 264-0145 
Cornerstone - Women's Spirituality 
    Carolyn Blake   (201) 825-1931 

Ministry of Faith Formation (Cont’d) 
RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
     Susan Brown   (201) 327-2360 
RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation-Children 
     Irene Nayden   (201) 327-0352 
 

Ministry of Evangelization 
AIDS Ministry  Noreen Prior   (201) 236-1921 
     Arlene Sabino  (201) 934-8441 
Messengers of Love  Elayne McGill  (201) 327-1547 
Photography Ministry Bill Konvit   (201) 825-2972 
Prayer Chain Ministry Arlene Sabino  (201) 934-8441 
 
Ministry of Service 
Art & Environment Ministry 
     Sophia Boniello  (201) 803-6459  
     Julia DiNardo  (201) 723-7783 
     Lori Massie   (201) 281-7515 
Bereavement Ministry Joe Lisella   (201) 825-2204  
Communication/Marketing 
     Gerry Del Gatto  (201) 825-7383 
Computer/Data Entry Richard Shinnick  (201) 236-2112 
Food Pantry Ministry John Lowe   (201) 327-9397 
     Sue Zitolo   (201) 934-9372 
Funeral Ministry  John Frederick  (201) 327-3753 
Giving Tree Ministry  Anna DiMiceli  (201) 825-7039 
Grounds & Maintenance Ministry 
     Father Charlie  (201) 327-4359 
Homeless Shelter Ministry Joe Zitolo   (201) 934-9372 
Hospitality Ministry  Kathleen Lucas  (201) 236-2577 
Peace & Justice Ministry Gerry Del Gatto  (201) 825-7383 
Remembrance Mass  Kathie Brach   (201) 236-3116 
Respect Life Ministry  Veronica Lenzi  (201) 962-3027 
Soup Kitchen Ministry Chuck Assicurato  (201) 327-1393 
Welcome Ministry  Jean Escalona  (201) 825-3817 
 
Ministry of Stewardship & Finance 
Finance Council  Michael Simendinger (201) 236-3135 
New Energies   Susan Bolton   (201) 248.0412  
Pastoral Council  Elaine Kehoe   (201) 818-3946 
Stewardship Committee Jean Escalona  (201) 825-3817 
 
Ministry of Community Building 
Carnival    Irene Nayden   (201) 327-4936 
 
Ministry of Youth Stewardship 
Festival of Carols  Andrew Monticello (201)-925-4756 
Living Stations   Andrew Monticello (201)-925-4756 
Youth Group (Grades 6-8. 9-12) 
     Katie Cavazzini  (201) 934-5554 
Youth Mass Music Ministry 
     Andrew Monticello (201)-925-4756 

Visit www.guardianangelchurch.org for up to date information 
about the parish!  Are you a snowbird?  Moving?  You can update 
your address by going to the About section and scroll down to 
Update Parish Information!  Go to the calendar be a part of all 

the great things happening at Guardian Angel! 



 
 
 

October 1, 2017 
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Dear parishioners, 
This weekend is the parish picnic – starting at 12:30 p.m. on 
Sunday on the lawn next to the Church. Come join us (it’s 
FREE) and bring a friend! Monday October 2nd is the memo-
rial of the Holy Guardian Angels – our parish feast day! 
Please join us for Mass at 9 a.m. in the church. 

* 
 Last weekend I had the great experience of serving with 
our team at the parish Confirmation Retreat weekend. It is 
truly a gift for me as a parish priest to be able to accompany 
our teen candidates on this transformational weekend experi-
ence. Along with our Coordinator of Youth Ministry, Katie 
Cavazzini, our adult team was composed of Deacon Rey and 
Juliet Escalon, Rick Albrecht, Veronica Lenzi and Bob  
Durso. Jack Glasheen was also instrumental in the smooth 
flow of operations for this undertaking. Our peer ministers 
offered sharings on their personal faith, accompanied by 
adults offering witness of their faith and teachings of the 
Catholic Church. In addition, the weekend included various 
prayer times, Mass, confessions, praise and worship music, 
lots of skits, some free recreational time and so much more! 
God is good … all the time! 

* 
 I hope you have all read the parish packet you received 
in the mail recently.  Please don’t delay in signing up for the 
parish Fall Harvest Wine and Beer Tasting social, and the 4th 
Annual parish Golf Outing (or be a sponsor if you’re not 
attending!) These are both great opportunities to have fun 
and relax together while also supporting your parish. And 
they’re not limited to parishioners – invite your friends too! 

* 
 Over recent months, the Salesian priests who assist us 
on the weekend have spoken occasionally at Mass about a 
Salesian priest being held hostage and asked your prayers. 
Please read below for some very good news! 
 

In Christ, 
 
 

A Message from the Pastor OCTOBER PARISH EVENTS 
 
 
 

PARISH PICNIC 
Sunday, Oct. 1st  (free) 12:30 - 3:30 on the 
church lawn by Auditorium.  Fun for all 
ages, Fudgie the Clown doing magic and 
animal balloons, famous “egg toss” with 
$200 prize.  BBQ food, drinks, and a sharing table for 
salads and desserts!  
 
AIDS MINISTRY BAKE SALE  
Saturday, Oct. 7th during “Allendale Festival 
Day” from 10am to 4pm.  Please drop off 
your baked goods at the Guardian Angel table 
outside TD Bank or call Noreen Prior at 201-
236-1921 or Arlene Sabino at 201-934-8441 
to make alternate arrangement.   
 
ANNUAL PARISH GOLF OUTING 
Friday, Oct. 20th at Knoll West Country Club, in  
Parsippany - 8am Shotgun start.  Registration and 
brochures are in the back of the church and on 
our parish website. Questions call Pete  
LaBarbiera at 201-658-6904.   
 
HARVEST WINE AND BEER TASTING 
Guardian Angel Church in Allendale is hosting a 
Harvest Wine and Beer Tasting on Saturday  
October 21, 2017 at 7 p.m. in the Auditorium.  
Representatives from Carlo Russo’s Wine & 
Spirit World in Ho-Ho-Kus will present, pour 
and discuss a wide variety of wines and craft 
beers. Hors d’oeuvres will be provided and there will be 
live music. Tickets are $45 per person and may be  
purchased by individuals 21 and over by contacting 
Maureen Mamunes at mhmamunes@yahoo.com or via 
Event Brite (Link: https://goo.gl/s7f6yj)  
(N.J.Social Affair Permit No. 52488). 

Make your reservations today after all masses in the 
vestibule. 

 
50/50 SNOW RAFFLE DRAWING 
Snow Raffle Drawing - Oct. 21st 8pm in the 
Auditorium.  To purchase a raffle ticket  
contact the rectory office at 201-327-4359 
x202. Suggested price for each ticket is $50.  

Salesian Priest Held Captive Is Released 
Fr. Tom Uzhunnalil, SDB - Free 

 

By Fr. Steve Ryan, SDB 
 

Salesian Fr. Tom Uzhunnalil SDB received a personal bless-
ing from Pope Francis on September 13, 2017. He was freed 
September 12, 2017, after 18 months in captivity. He had 
been kidnapped in March 2016 in Yemen. 
 

Lots of people throughout the world have been praying for 
Fr. Tom’s release for many months. He is in poor health 
after such an ordeal and is only now learning that the family 
of the universal Church and the Salesian Family did in fact 
remember him while he was being held hostage. We prayed 
for him daily. Fr. Tom will remain for a few days with the 
Salesian community in Rome before going home to India. 
 

Eighteen months ago, Father Tom was working as a chap-
lain at a home for poor children and their families. The home 
was run by the Missionary Sisters of Charity in southern 
Yemen. His life was difficult but joyful working with the  

nuns established by Mother Teresa of Calcutta in service of 
the poor. In March of last year, he was abducted by militants 
when they attacked the home, claiming the lives of 16 
(including four of the nuns). 
 

During his captivity, there were periods of quiet when many 
thought he was possibly dead. Then there were rumors 
spread throughout India that he was tortured unmercifully. 
Finally his captors released videos of Fr. Tom making a  
verbal appeal for ransom for his release. 
 

We all thank God he is back. Pray hard for him now.  Going 
through what he did – it will be difficult for this good  
Salesian. 



 
 
 
 

 

 

Sunday   October 1 
5:30 pm   George Zandalasini, Jr. 
7:30 am   Gloria Reynolds 
10:00 am  George Zandalasini, Jr. 
11:30 am  Helene Czuj 
 
Monday   October 2 
9:00 am   Gerald Pryor 
 
Tuesday  October 3 
9:00 am   Irene Milewski 
 
Wednesday  October 4 
9:00 am   Christine Marie Burke 
 
Thursday  October 5 
9:00 am   People of the Parish 
 
Friday   October 6 
9:00 am   Hilda DeAngelis 
 
Saturday  October 7 
5:30 am   Ernesto & Anna Cervino 
 
Sunday   October 8 
7:30 am   Belva Jean McGee 
10:00 am  Beatrice LaBarbiera 
11:30 am  George Shepherd 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
Guardian Angel is a tithing parish. Biblical tithing means 10% of 
gross income to God. We ask half of this, or 5%, for your Parish 
Church.   

Weekly Offering 
September 24th collection was $7,612 with $4,168 from the 
collection basket and $3,444 from Faith Direct. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 

Sunday:  Ez 18:25-28; Ps 25:4-9; Phil 2:1-
   11 [1-5]; Mt 21:28-32 
Monday:  Zec 8:1-8; Ps 102:16-21, 29, 22-23; 
   Mt 18:1-5, 10 
Tuesday: Zec 8:20-23; Ps 87:1b-7; Lk 9:51-56 
Wednesday: Neh 2:1-8; Ps 137:1-6; Lk 9:57-62 
Thursday: Neh 8:1-4a, 5-6, 7b-12; Ps 19:8-11;Lk 10:1-12 
Friday:  Bar 1:15-22; Ps 79:1b-5, 8-9; Lk 10:13-16 
Saturday: Bar 4:5-12, 27-29; Ps 69:33-37; Lk 10:17-24 
Sunday:  Is 5:1-7; Ps 80:9, 12-16, 19-20; Phil 4:6-9; 
   Mt 21:33-43  

Center for Food Action(CFA) 
 

85 Jars of Grape Jelly per week 
85 Cans of Ground Coffee per week 

Donations can be dropped off at the Food Pantry in the back 
of the Church. Donations for the week-ending September 24 
included 19 jars of grape jelly and 36 cans of ground coffee. 
Please note that Perishable Items Cannot Be Accepted. If 
you have any questions or comments feel free to contact 
Sue Zitolo at 201-934-9372, szitolo@aol.com or John Lowe 
at 201-327-9397, john.lowejr@att.net. 

STEWARDSHIP WEEKLY REFLECTION 
 

October 1, 2017  
26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

“Do nothing out of selfishness; rather, humbly regard  
others as more important than yourselves…” 
          Philippians 2:3  
 

Pride and ego are hard things to control. We see how 
others act or dress and think we are superior to them. 
We idolize our own self-image. But, if we truly believe 
everything is a gift from God, we recognize all the people 
that God has put in our lives as gifts! We are grateful for 
how they enrich our lives. Pray every day for the people 
in your life.  

Our parish will have its monthly Rosary  
Devotion Monday evening at 7:30 in the 

Church. All are welcome. 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lighted this week 
in memory of Jerry Pryor. 

GUARDIAN ANGEL FEAST DAY 
 

Monday, October 2nd is our parish feast day.  Our daily 
9am Mass will be celebrated in the church.   

All are welcome to join us on this special day. 

BE MY WITNESS 
 

Be My Witness fall session begins Oct. 11th.  You are 
invited to join a Group for 6 weeks or come for one week 
to see what you are missing.  It is easy, just contact one of 
the facilitators and let them know when you will be  
coming.  Do not miss this opportunity to learn about and 
share with others your faith.   
Facilitators are:  Carolyn Blake, ccblake38@gmail.com 
Michelle Branigan, makb0313@yahoo.com 
Dina Braun, dbgal123@aol.com 
Chuck Assicurato, chuckassicurato@gmail.com 
Deacon Rey Escalon, escalonr@hotmail.com 
 

Faith grows when it is lived and shared.  Our church and 
our world need all of us to be witnesses to the love Jesus 
gave to us.  Take the time to be inspired and be a part of 

Be My Witness. 

Dear Father Charlie,  
 Again this year, the Guardian Angel family has 
helped in our back-to-school effort, contributing to its 
tremendous success.  We thank you for the donation of 30 
student backpacks, received on August 21st along with 19 
bags of food. 
 The backpacks were distributed among the children 
in the local needy families served by CFA.  Please accept 
our gratitude on behalf of these delighted youngsters and 
their parents. 
 May God bless you all for your ongoing support as 
we continue our mission to respond to those who reach 
out to us. 
 

Warm regards, 
Linda Somwaru 
CFA-NW Site Manager 



 
 
 

 
 

The Religious Education office is steadily preparing for the 
upcoming school year.  We have had an overwhelming  
response this year and all of our Tuesday classes are full!  
If you have not registered yet, you may still participate in our 
home study program. Once again this year we have High 
School students as catechists for our Tuesday afternoon pro-
gram.  This has turned out to be a very effective program for 
everyone involved.  The little ones really look up to the older 
students, and the older students have an opportunity to rein-
force their own beliefs and spirituality while sharing them 
with the younger members of our parish.  And as a bonus, it 
looks great on a college resume!!!  We are always looking for 
more volunteers.  Consider being a substitute or a classroom 
aid.  We provide all the materials and training that you need.  
The only requirements are a love of your faith and for adults, 
attendance at a Protecting God’s Children workshop. 

We still need helpers for a few grades. Please 
consider helping out. You do not need to have a 

child in the program to help out!  
 
Classes will begin on October 17th. The children in grades 1 
through 5 will meet in the church at 3:30 for a Prayer Service 
before being escorted to their classes by their catechists. The 
6th grade students will meet in each other’s homes while the 
7th graders will meet in the barn and & 8th graders will meet 
in the auditorium.  Families who plan to home school their 
children this year who have not picked up their books, should 
do so this week. 
 
As of now Children’s Church is scheduled to begin on  
October 22nd, but we are in dire need of volunteers for this 
awesome program.  
If we do not get some more volunteers, I’m afraid we will 
have to cut down on this program to once a month.  You may 
want to consider joining a Children’s Church team this year. 
Any adult can join!!! 
Adults with babies who want early practice 
Adults with children who can’t get enough 
Adults with teenagers who want to relive the sweet days 
Adults with empty nests who want to fill the void 
Adults with grandkids who want to stay on top of their game 
Unofficial adults…. Confirmed high school or college  
students 
 
You can help our K - 3rd Graders hear and understand God’s 
Word during Mass.  It is a simple but rewarding ministry…no 
theological degree required!!   You get the readings weeks in 
advance so you may prepare a lesson around them.  No cray-
ons, no glue, it’s a very neat and clean event! 
 
The Catholic High School Admissions Co-op exam will be 
administered on Friday November 10th.  The deadline for on 
line registration for the exam is October 25th.  If any eighth 
grade students are considering attending a Catholic High 
School, you may go to the website www.coopexam.org for 
information or contact the Religious Education office. 
 
Remember, before you get all bogged down in school year  
activities, to carve some time out each weekend to attend 
Mass with your family.  I promise you will not regret it.  It 
can be the best hour of your week if you open your heart and 
let the Spirit in! 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
 
 

 

Catholic Highlight of the Week: 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Using the teachings of St. John Paul II, renowned speaker 
Christopher West and critically acclaimed musician Mike  

Mangione deliver an inspiring life changing message through-
out the world that has changed the way thousands of Catholics 

see their faith.  
MADE FOR MORE is an opportunity to grow deeper in your 

faith and gain a new perspective on life and living.   
 

Join us on November 14th, 2017—7:00pm-9:30pm 
St. Paul Roman Catholic Church 

193 Wyckoff Avenue, Ramsey, NJ 07446 
Content appropriate for children 12 and up 

Tickets on sale at the rectory office or online at 
www.corproject.com  $20 per person 

 

Confirmation candidates in the Fall sequence of small group 
prep sessions will attend in lieu of a Tuesday night session in 
the Rectory.  This event is also family catechesis for any for 

Confirmation candidate who attends with a parent.  Please buy 
your tickets early! 

 

Youth Group 
The Youth Group meets most Wednesdays at 7:30pm in the 
rectory.  Join us for pizza, fun, friends, and faith! 
 

Pivotal Players 
Bishop Robert Barron's CATHOLICISM series, an epic ten part 
documentary, took people around the world and deep into the 
Catholic Faith.  The series aired on PBS and has been seen by 
millions.  But there is still more of the story to tell.  Bishop  
Barron is on a new journey to unlock the truth behind the Cath-
olic Church's most influential people.  

CATHOLICISM: The Pivotal Players is a multi-part film 
series that illumines a handful of saints, artists, mystics, and 
scholars who not only shaped the life of the Church but changed 
the course of civilization.  CATHOLICISM: The Pivotal  
Players will be studied at Guardian Angel, open to the entire 
parish starting this fall!  This program is also family catechesis 
for Confirmation candidates and their parents. 

 
 

COMING SOON… 
Monday, October 2  Pivotal Players 7:00pm Rectory 
Wednesday, October 4 Youth Group  7:30pm Rectory 
Sunday, October 8  Sponsor Retreat  8:30am Barn 
      Youth Mass  11:30am Church 
     Youth Group Apple Picking 12:30pm  
Tuesday, October 10  Confirmation Small Group Prep  
          7:30pm Rectory 
Wednesday, October 11 Youth Group  7:30pm Rectory 
Tuesday, October 17  Confirmation Small Group Prep  
          7:30pm Rectory 
Wednesday, October 18 Youth Group  7:30pm Rectory 
Tuesday, October 24  Confirmation Small Group Prep  
          7:30pm Rectory 
Wednesday, October 25 Youth Group  7:30pm Rectory 
Wedesday, November 1 Youth Group  7:30pm Rectory 
   All Saints Day Mass   8:00pm Church 
Saturday, November 4 Pivotal Players 10:00am Barn 
 

Katie Cavazzini - Youth Minister 
201-934-5554 - kcavazzini@guardianangelchurch.org 

YOUTH MINISTRY 



IMPORTANT CHURCH WEBSITES: 
Church of the Guardian Angel Website: 
www.guardianangelchurch.org 
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/GuardianAngelChurchAllendale/ 
The Archdiocese of Newark  www.rcan.org 
The Catholic Advocate  www.rcan.org/advocate 
Away for the weekend?  Go to:  www.masstimes.org 

 
 
 
 
 

St. Luke Church: 
Visit www.churchofstluke.org for more information and 
parish bulletin.  
 

Church of the Presentation: 
Visit the website at www.churchofpresentation.org for 
more information, and the parish bulletin.   

Hold Your Next Event At Guardian Angel 
Auditorium Capacity 325 People 

Msgr. Salemi Hall Capacity 75 People 
Fully Air Conditioned 

• `Communion/Conϐirmation/Graduation	Parties	
• Retirement/Birthday	Parties/Sweet	16/Quinceanera	
• Fundraisers/Dance	Recitals/Competitions	
• Baby/Bridal	Showers/Rehearsal	Dinners	
• Community/Corporate	Meetings	
• Holiday	Parties/Repast	Luncheons	
Silvana	Anello	Rental	Coordinator	@	201-783-5414	or		E-mail:	sanello@guardianangelchurch.org	

OPEN HOUSES - CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
 

Registration is now open for middle school and transfer  
students to Don Bosco Prep’s Fall 2017 Open House 
scheduled for Sunday, October 29th from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 
p.m. (preceded by 12:00 p.m. Mass).  Register  online 
now at www.donboscoprep.org for either date.  For more 
information please contact Mr. Christopher Donnelly at 
cdonnelly@donboscoprep.org or phone at 201-327-8003 ext 
102. 
 

On Sunday, October 1st, from 11:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m., 
Saint Joseph Regional H.S., Montvale, NJ will be hosting 
an Open House for prospective students (6th, 7th and 8th 
grade boys) and their families.  SJR students will provide 
tours (beginning at 11:15 a.m. & 12:15 pm) and guests will 
have the opportunity to speak with SJR faculty, administra-
tors & parents.  For more information & directions please 
call the school at 201-391-3300 or register at www.sjrnj.org 
 

Paramus Catholic High School cordially invites 6th, 7th 
and 8th grade students and their parents to visit us during one 
of our Open Houses on Sunday, October 1st form 1pm to 
4pm and Wednesday, October 18th form 7pm to 9pm.  
The school is located at 425 Paramus Road, Paramus, NJ.  
For more information, please contact the Admissions Office 
at 201-4445-4466 ext. 104. 
 

Academy of Holy Angels will be hosting a Fall Open 
House on Sunday, October 1st from 11am to 3pm.  Tours 
of the campus will be offered at 11:15am to 1:30pm.  For 
more information and to register go to:  
www.holyangels.org/admissions/open-house. 
 

Regis High School, an all-scholarship Jesuit secondary 
school for Catholic boys, announces it’s Open House for 
students and parents, to occur on Columbus Day, Monday, 
October 9th from 1pm to 4pm.  For  additional infor -
mation, please write, e-mail or call:  Eric Di Michele, Direc-
tor of Admissions, Regis High School 55 East 84th Street, 
New York, NY 10028, 212-288-1100, ext.2057 or 
edimichele@regis.org 
 

ADMISSIONS TEST - NOV. 10TH 
The Catholic High School Admissions Co-op exam will be 
administered on Friday November 10th. The deadline for on 
line registration for the exam is October 25th. If any eighth 
grade students are considering attending a Catholic High 
School, you may go to the website www.coopexam.org for 
information. 

ADORNO FATHER’S FAIR 
The Friends of the Adornos will hold their annual Country Fair 
on the grounds of St. Michael's Seminary, 575 Darlington Ave-
nue, Ramsey, NJ on Sunday, October 8th from 10am to 5pm. 
(rain date, Sunday, October 15th). Admission is free - ample 
parking - refreshments and food sold on premises.  Fair fea-
tures over 100+ boothsNO PETS PLEASE - For further infor-
mation call 291-327-7375. 

Scholarship Fund for Inner-City Children  
 

Hosting a Fall Benefit Concert on Friday, October 27th at 
Enlow Hall on the campus of Kean University.  100% of the 
proceeds from the event will provide low-income students 
from grades K-12 with partial tuition scholarships to attend 
Catholic schools in the Archdiocese of Newark.  The concert 
will feature “Ragdoll”, a Frankie Valli and the Four Season 
tribute band event and “The Dominoes” from Saint  Dominic 
Academy in Jersey City.  To purchase tickets visit 
www.KeanStage.com/SFIC or call 908-737-7469. 

HEALING RETREATS 
Sponsored by the Newark Archdiocese Respect Life Office 
 

Rachel Vineyard 
Healing the pain of abortion one weekend at a time 

Are you suffering from an abortion experience? Do you have 
feelings of guilt and anxiety? Do you suffer from depression? 
There is Hope! Rachel’s Vineyard Retreats: rachelsvineyard.org 

Grief to Grace 
Healing the wounds of abuse 

Have you endured physical, emotional, and/or spiritual abuse? 
Find healing through a retreat program facilitated by mental 
health professionals, and centered on Jesus Christ! Grief to 
Grace: grieftograce.org 
 

For more information contact the Respect Life Office Cheryl A. Riley 
973-497-4350 or via email rileyche@rcan.org 

World Apostolate of Fatima, Our Lady's Blue Army Shrine, 
674 Mt. View Rd East, Asbury, NJ 08802 invites all Saturday, 
October 7th "You at Least Try to Console Me." . Honor Our 
Lady's plea of Dec. 10, 1925 requesting Five Consecutive First 
Saturdays of Reparation. Special guest Speaker/Celebrant Fr. 
Dennis Kaedin; Confessions 10:30 am; 11:30 Rosary w/15 
minute meditation; 12:15 Holy Mass and Benediction; 2:00 Holy 
House, Children's Video, Talk on Last Vision of Fatima; 3:00 
Divine Mercy Chaplet. Bring your family and friends to answer 
the call of the Child Jesus: "And have you spread through the 
world what our heavenly Mother requested of you?" 
www.bluearmy.com 908-689-1700 Ext 210     
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